By email to:

Licensing.team@exeter.gov.uk

Simon Lane
Service Lead Environmental Health and
Community Safety
Exeter City Council
Licensing Team
Civic Centre
Paris Street
Exeter EX1 1RQ

County Hall Topsham Road Exeter EX2 4QD

Tel: 01392 383000

publichealth-mailbox@devon.gov.uk

11th October 2021

Dear Simon

Consultation on the revision of Exeter City Council's Statement of policy of the Gambling Act 2005

Further to your letter dated 20th September 2021, I confirm that I have no comments to make in relation to the revision of the Statement of policy of the Gambling Act 2005.

Please note that following Dr Virginia Pearson's retirement last November, I am now Director of Public Health for Devon; please could you update your records accordingly.

Yours sincerely

Steve Brown

Director of Public Health Devon

Devon County Council



Dr V Pearson

Chief Officer for Communities, Public Health,

Environment and Prosperity.

Devon County Council

County Hall Topsham Road

EXETER EX2 4QD Civic Centre, Paris Street, Exeter, EX1 1JN www.exeter.gov.uk

Please ask for:

Licensing Team

Direct Dial:

01392 265702

Email:

Licensing.team@exeter.gov.uk

Our ref:

Your ref:

Date:

20 September 2021

Dear Dr Pearson

Consultation on the revision of Exeter City Council's Statement of policy of the Gambling Act 2005

The Council is required to review its policy every 3 years, the current policy commenced 31 January 2019.

Having regard to changes in legislation and guidance including the proposed changes in the Commission's Guidance to Local Authorities and the recently approved Licensing Conditions and Codes of Practice issued by the Gambling Commission, Exeter City Council has redrafted its policy statement with the intention to approve it for commencement on the 31 January 2022.

You have been identified as a stakeholder in the gambling industry, regulation or an interested party and we are therefore asking you to review the enclosed draft policy and make any comments.

Any comments must be made in writing to reach the licensing team no later than 20 October 2021.

Email: licensing.team@exeter.gov.uk

Address:

Licensing Team, Exeter City Council

Civic Centre Paris Street Exeter EX1 1RQ

Thank you for taking the time to help inform this very important consultation.

Yours sincerely

Simon Lane

Service Lead Environmental Health and Community Safety